
Village of Hastings-on-Hudson 

Safety Council 

April 19, 2018 

The Safety Council held a regular meeting on Thursday, April 19, 2018, at 7:00 p.m. in the 
Conference Room of the Hastings-on-Hudson Municipal Building. 

 

Present: Greg Bassman, Chairperson 

  Anthony Visalli, Chief of Police 

  Francis A. Frobel, Village Manager 

  Martin Gunther, Fire Chief 

  Robert Wilt, Council Member 

  Alan Golds, Council Member 

  Stan Avedon, Council Member 

  Four (4) residents were in attendance 

Absent: Michael Gunther, Superintendent of Public Works 

 

1. Review of engineering proposals: James Street, Ravensdale @ Farragut, Ravensdale @ 
Branford. 

Council reviewed all the plans that were presented from Sam Schwartz Engineering in regard 
to traffic calming and safety of the above stated streets. These plans are not final, therefore, 
the group, along with residents were able to view and make comments and suggestions.  

Martin Gunther brought to the groups attention that all traffic calming devices and plans must 
be approved by the Fire Chief under the fire code, which is a national code, not a state code.  

Discussions including ideas of adding speed humps and additional stop signs on certain 
streets. Adding painted crosswalks and cross walk ahead signs. Adding yield to pedestrians 
stanchions in crosswalks to get the attention of the driver. 

Spring@ Southside was not discussed due to time. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m. 

 

 

The next meeting of the Safety Council will be Thursday, May 17, 2018. 


